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The best is yet to come, Happy 2024!
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“Tell A Woman”

Hello Members in Federation,

Welcome to a new beginning, as we all journey into 2024 – Happy
New Year’s!

When I sat down at the desktop computer in my office and looked at
the title of the newsletter folder which I was going to be submitting
an article to; “TELL A WOMAN” my mind start to race; tell a woman,
just one woman or many women? This sounds like the subject of a
short story, I thought. 

Then I looked at entire profile of my heading it changed from
“Sisters” to “Members.” It occurred to me that Sisters is more of a
personal calling rather than a general calling to members. Therefore
the address heading of my article has changed after 10-years. My
theory is to allow yourself a new beginning, set goals for yourself and
draft a plan that you can accomplish large or small. Never allow
another to take the Joy or Happiness away from your journey as a
member.

It is very clear that the Diamond Bar Woman’s Club holds a great deal
of passion and pride in the volunteer work that was accomplished
throughout 2023. This is very obvious in the submission of the Club
Reports that were turned in for the many projects and programs that
took place last year and your willingness to support in a given area.
Thank you to all the Club Chairmen that submitted reports.

1st Vice President-Dean Article 
2024 January

D I A M O N D  B A R  W O M A N ’ S  C L U B
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Cont. on next page

By Abbey Howell



Those of you that don’t understand the importance of submitting Project
/Program Reports, here is a brief summary:

A “Project” Report – is adopted by the General Membership, and a committee is
formed. There should be a chairmen and at least 2-committee members. The
fundamentals of the project are presented with a budget, if it requires any club
funding and or will generate income to support the project in full details for 1-
year. Thereafter, the year the club votes again to adopt and/or fails the project.
It is important that the committee keeps good records to report on the
progress of the project and allows an opportunity of bragging writes
throughout the year. This information is submitted to the Club Dean who moved
the Club reports forward to the SGVD-San Gabriel Valley District for judging in
categories and club size. All reports are moved forward to the CFWC-California
Federation of Women’s Clubs, and also GFWC. All club awards and certificates
are presented at the local District 68th Annual Convention. If you are lucky
enough to receive a state recognition it’s presented at the State CFWC Annual
Convention.

A “Program” Report – There are (14) assorted Programs listed in the SGVD
Yearbook that has committee chairman assigned to each program. All clubs
within the San Gabriel Valley District are encouraged to participate in each area.
After all many of us are already a participant and we don’t even know it.
Example: If you attended the Membership Workshop or Leadership Workshop
and brought back information to your club there is a report just waiting to be
written in two different program areas. These reports are also judged and
Awarded Certificates are presented at convention.

I trust this information will become helpful in the future as a Diamond Bar
Woman’s Club dues paying member. Remember you’re a Board Member of the
San Gabriel Valley District and can attend any District Business Board Meeting. 

Make it a choice to expand your knowledge in Federation this year!

Thank you!



MAKING
SPIRITS
BRIGHT

This year MSB had a busy year starting with the month

of September requesting wish lists from both Marine

Bases, so some of our Participating partners could

start their shopping early. Working with my assistant

at the 29 Palms Base it worked out beautifully even

with the new program. The committee had also been

very busy with Fundraising to make our goal of

providing 150 families with gifts for Camp Pendleton

and the 29 Palms Marine Base. MSB Committee also

participated with our community partners with Food

Donations to benefit the 29 Palms Marine Base. Two

Food donations had been delivered totaling over six

tons of food diapers, baby items and hygiene

products. We also had two Women's Clubs join our

program with purchasing gifts for our military families. 

This was such a great help purchasing and wrapping

gifts for so many families. Our Marine Dinner in

November was a Success. The event had sold out and

Senator Bob Archuleta presented an

acknowledgement to our special guest Goldstar family

who lost their 19 year old son in combat.

Cont. on next page
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Also, another sister received a recognition from the Senator for her brother's loss also

due to combat. Senator Archuleta also presented the MSB committee with a beautiful

Certificate. We also received a check in the amount of $ 5,000 which was so badly

needed to fund our program. The toy drive generated over 2400 toys for the 29 Palms

Marine Base. Senator Josh Newman also raised toys for the Country Estates which will

be delivered after New Years. Our Partner the Evangelical Free (EFree) Church in

Diamond Bar hosted the yearly gift wrapping party and many volunteers showed up to

lend their gift wrapping talent. We had good food and music for our volunteers. Many

enjoyed the camaraderie with people they never met before. This year all our gifts and

donations have been delivered to the base by Valle Vista. A big thank you to this

company for donating the truck, driver and helper to help us load the gifts. I delivered

a check in the amount of $ 5,000 to Camp Pendleton on behalf of MSB. We Handed

out the gifts to military families had been attended by seven people. We took three

vehicles since we had gifts and donations to take with us. 

The families had been overjoyed receiving their gifts and it was heartwarming to see

how appreciative everyone had been who was picking up their gifts. The children

looked for the candy canes on the tree and some of us had been eager to help them

reach for them. We also enjoyed lunch with the marines to learn where everyone was

coming from. One marine arrived from Guam for training. MSB also delivered a check

in the amount of $10,000 for the family emergency program at the base. Our helping

elfs which was total of 15 marines that received a gift card in the amount of $ 25. 

Overall, this was a great year for Making Spirits Bright and I would like to thank the

great committee for their hard work throughout this year making the program such a

success. 

Let's see what we can accomplish in the new year.

Happy New Year everyone!
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HOW MANY CALORIES
ARE IN AN AVOCADO

HOW MANY CALORIES ARE IN AVOCADOS?
A typical medium-sized avocado (150 grams) contains around 240 calories.
 
These calories come packed with nutritional benefits, including healthy
monounsaturated fats, vitamins, minerals, and fiber that keep you satiated and boost
overall health. 
 
One avocado contains 10 grams of fiber and three grams of protein!

Avocados contain about 1 gram of saturated

fat, heart-healthy monounsaturated fats,

plenty of potassium and a little sodium – if

any. They're also a rich source of fiber, with

just half of an avocado providing up to 20% of

your daily recommended intake. 

Fats are the most energy-dense

macronutrient, 

containing nine calories per gram, compared

to four calories per gram for carbohydrates

and protein. 

So, how many calories exactly are in an

avocado?

·         Spread avocado on whole-grain toast
·         Make guacamole, and use it as a topping
·         Include avocados in salads
·         Create a delicious green smoothie concoction

A 2019 study in Nutrients found that the monounsaturated fats and fiber in
avocados contribute to increased feelings of fullness, helping control appetite and
curb unhealthy snacking.

ADVICE | TIPS

ARE THEY BENEFICIAL FOR WEIGHT LOSS?

HEALTHY WAYS TO ENJOY THEM
FOR WEIGHT LOSS:
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By Arlene Britt

https://www.msn.com/en-us/health/other/how-many-calories-are-in-an-avocado/ar-AA1lc0YY?ocid=msedgntp&pc=LCTS&cvid=12c5ffddb954434f8ae2e004173bff4c&ei=16
https://www.msn.com/en-us/health/other/how-many-calories-are-in-an-avocado/ar-AA1lc0YY?ocid=msedgntp&pc=LCTS&cvid=12c5ffddb954434f8ae2e004173bff4c&ei=16
https://fdc.nal.usda.gov/fdc-app.html#/food-details/1102652/nutrients
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6567160/


JANUARY WOMEN’S
HISTORY MONTH 

AURORA CASTILL

As a fourth-generation Mexican-American, Aurora Castillo was the force behind an organization

known as the Mothers of East Los Angeles. Aurora Castillo and the Mothers of East Los Angeles

successfully defended East L.A. from serious environmental and public health threats.  In 1984,

Aurora Castillo worked against the building of what would have been the eighth prison in this

predominantly Latino community. Castillo met with two other women to oppose the new prison,

and the Mothers of East Los Angeles (MELA) was born. The group organized a huge march in

protest. They flooded hearings, demanded public meetings in Spanish and became informed

about environmental issues beyond their immediate community. When MELA learned that the

Santa Barbara oil pipeline was scheduled to run through their community, they played a decisive

role in stopping it. The prison controversy raged on until 1992 when the state finally decided to

relocate the jail to a city that wanted it.

By Claudia Maidenberg    
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HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYBODY. 
 
I HOPE YOU ALL HAD A WONDERFUL HOLIDAY SEASON

WITH YOUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS.

AS YOU ALL PROBABLY REMEMBER FROM THE SIGN-UP

SHEET YOU ALL SO GENEROUSLY SIGNED. THIS YEAR

WE ADOPTED A FAMILY CONSISTING OF A MOTHER AND

HER 5 CHILDREN.  THANKS TO ALL OF YOU, WE WERE

ABLE TO FULFIL ALL THE FAMILY WISHES FOR GIFTS.

NUMEROUS ENTRIES ON THE LIST COMPRISED OF

CLOTHING, AND IT WAS APPARENT FROM OUR

OBSERVATIONS AND CONVERSATIONS THAT THE

FAMILY WAS FACING CONSIDERABLE CHALLENGES. WE

OPTED TO PROVIDE THE MOM WITH $100 GIFT CARDS

FOR EACH FAMILY MEMBER, ALLOWING THEM TO

SELECT CLOTHES AND SPECIAL ITEMS AS PER THEIR

PREFERENCES.  WE WERE TOLD THAT SHE WAS SO

GRATEFUL AND APPRECIATIVE.  HELPING FAMILIES

LIKE THAT IS WHAT MAKES ALL OUR EFFORTS WORTH

WHILE.

AGAIN, I WANT TO THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR

CONTINUED SUPPORT AND EFFORTS TO OUR

WONDERFUL PROJECT.

 

- SHARRON TANZER
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Ways & Means - December - Fundraiser 
Raised - $310.00
Congratulations to our Winners!!

Two Christmas Catus Plants - Winners
Rachel Cowles
Patsy Wilson

Air Museum - Winner
Jenny Prince

Grand Prize - La Mirada Theater - 4 Tickets
Musical - Mystic Pizza"
Winner - Diana Zhao

Ways 
Means
and

By Linda Headlee & Janice Giardina
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Tips | Resources
By Diamond Bar’s Deputy Aaron Scheller
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FEDERAT ION  INFORMAT ION
S T A Y I N G  I N  T H E  K N O W
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January 2024

3    11:00 a.m. Zoom Executive Broad Meeting

4    7:00 p.m. By Laws Committee

8    1:00 p.m. Scholarship Committee Meeting

10   Lunch RSVP for Soup and Sandwich: Turkey, BLT or Veggie

12   9:00 a.m. San Gabriel Valley Lunch and Meeting

17   10:00 a.m. Club Meeting Vita

2 3  D u e  d a t e  f o r  n e w s l e t t e r  a r t i c l e s  ( E a r l i e r  w o u l d

b e  b e t t e r )
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Domestic Violence - DVAC Project

Windmill Lighting Ceremony 


